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March 21, 2009

«Outside_Reviewer»
«DeptTitle»
«College»
«Address_1»
«Address_2»
«CitySt»
Dear «Salutation»:


Professor «First_Name» «Last_Name» is currently in the third year of faculty service at Lawrence University and being considered for reappointment.  We are attempting to assess Professor «Plural» progress toward the tenure review, which would normally be held in the sixth year at Lawrence.  Enclosed please find documents germane to the evaluation of the scholarly/creative achievements of Professor «Last_Name».  On behalf of our Committee on Tenure, thank you for agreeing to evaluate these materials.  Please know that we appreciate the consideration and time you give to this component of our proceedings.  Your evaluation will play a central role in our judgments of Professor «Plural» scholarship/creative activity to date and of «HisHer» potential for further significant achievements by the time «HeShe» comes up for tenure. As agreed, we will provide a stipend of $200 in recognition of your assistance. 


At Lawrence, a faculty member’s responsibilities as a teacher are typically extensive and wide-ranging, and other institutional obligations are often very demanding.  In our eventual tenure review, therefore, the quantity of scholarly/creative productivity will be less important than the quality of what will have been produced.  At the time of the tenure evaluation, we will require a record of substantive achievement that demonstrates both a commitment to scholarship/creative work of the highest quality and genuine promise for future accomplishments.  The expectations at reappointment are adjusted to reflect the shorter term of employment: we want to see evidence of a scholarly/creative agenda likely to lead to fruitful work.


In essence, then, we seek your counsel in answering the following question:  “Do the enclosed materials constitute evidence that the candidate has a viable scholarly/creative agenda likely to produce work of high quality?”  We also ask for your assessment of Professor «Plural» prospects for continued professional growth and achievement, in light of your evaluations and your knowledge of others at similar stages in their careers.


At all points, we welcome any observations that may contribute to an accurate and fair rendering of Professor «Plural» professional performance and promise.  Unless you request otherwise, your review will be duplicated and made available to the candidate, but without your name or other references that might reveal your identity.  I thank you again for your time and attention and look forward to hearing from you by April 15, if possible.  When you have completed your review, please send it to my attention at Lawrence University, P.O. Box 599, Appleton, Wisconsin 54912.  Please destroy the materials we have sent you; you need not return them to us.


Should you have any questions please feel free to call me at (920) 832-6528, or to email me at david.burrows@lawrence.edu

Sincerely,

David Burrows

Provost and Dean of the Faculty
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